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Amsterdam, February 6th 2019 
 
Dear Sir, Madam, 
 
We would like to inform you about our construction activities for Valley, located at Beethovenstraat 
and neighboring to sporting facilities of ‘Goed Genoeg (AFC)’ and highway A10, that will soon take 
place. 
 
The removal of the sheet piles 
In the coming period we will remove the sheet piles around the construction pit. The sheet piling 
will be pulled out of the ground through the use of a high frequency vibrating block. This method is 
necessary, because the piles are very fixed in the ground. Therefore it is not possible to use a 
vibration-free method. Unfortunately this means that the removal of the sheet piles can create 
noise and vibration nuisance for you. We will do our utmost to limit the nuisance. The removal of 
the sheet piles will take place during regular working hours from 7.00 to 19.00 ‘o clock and consist 
of four stages.  
 
Planned stages: 

- 18th to 22nd of February   : A10 side 

- 4th to 15th March    : part North 

- 25th March to 5th April   : part West 

- 8th to 19th April    : part South 
 
The work on the A10 side will take approximately 4 working days. The removal of the sheet piles 
at the north, west and south part each take approximately 6 days. We will communicate the exact 
dates through www.bcalley.nl.  
 
Traffic measures  
To ensure safety while removing the sheet piles at the Beethovenstraat, we will close off the 
bicycle lane on the east side several times for a short period of time. When the sheet pile shelf has 
been pulled out, it must be laid down flat. Due to the length of the shelfs, it is necessary to close 
the bicycle lane for a few minutes while doing so. During the time the bicycle lane is closed off, 
cyclists can cross the street at the intersection with the Gustav Mahlerlaan, the crossover at the 
A10 or can wait until the bicycle lane is reopened. Traffic wardens are on site to give directions. 
The removal of the sheet piles near the Beethovenstraat will take place, outside of rush hours, in 
the following weeks:  

- From the 4th to the 8th March  : part North  

- From the 25th to the 29th March  : part West 

- From the 8th to the 12th April  : part South 
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Updates and additional information 
On www.bcvalley.nl you can find more information about the project. Via this website we provide 
an automatic news update. You can sign up for our updates by subscribing your email address at 
the bottom of our page and to click on ‘Op de hoogte blijven’ (stay up to date). Note! You have to 
confirm your login via the automatic email you will receive after subscribing. Prior to inconvenient 
work, we will inform you via a hard copy newsletter delivered at home. 
 
Contact 
If you have any questions about the construction of Valley, feel free to contact us via undersigned 
(communicatie@bcvalley.nl) or to call to 070-414 4200. 
 
The city of Amsterdam’s Zuidas Information center is not the commissioning party for this project, 
but it fulfils a coordinating role in all construction work in Zuidas. If you have any questions or 
comments about on-going projects in your neighborhood, please contact: 
 
Amsterdam Zuidas Informatiecentrum 
0800 5065 (available 24/7) 
contact@zuidas.nl  
www.zuidas.nl 
 
We hope to have informed you sufficiently and thank you for your understanding. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Marcel Poolman 
 
Area and communications manager 
Bouwcombinatie Valley Amsterdam vof 
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